Troop 365 Committee Meeting
August 14, 2012
“The troop committee’s primary responsibilities
are supporting the Scoutmaster in delivering
quality troop program and handling troop administration.”

Attendees:  Pete Boriin, Bob Hoffman, Steve Kirk, Jerry Roderick, John Heywood, Tim Hamner, Bill Alsnauer, Marian Greuling
 
1.       Welcoming all present                                                          


2.       Treasurer Report, Matt Williams
a) will be summarizing annual and email it out – Matt was unable to attend.  If you have questions about the budget or expenditures, please reach out to him.
b) expense, reimbursement, approvals – no formal expense/reimbursement procedure.
c) Fund Raising
    + fruit and greenery   Jamie P –  Order forms will be distributed on 9/24.  There will be one new item offered
    + Popcorn   Pete B
Tony Roskuski’s mother has agreed to be the popcorn organizer next year.  She attended the training this year.  Sales dates are 9/22 – 11/5.  Orders come in about December 1.  In the past, 15-20% of the money coming to the troop goes into the bus fund.  Pete was approached by district and offered $150 to put toward the kick off of the pop corn sales.  It was decided to respectfully decline the offer and move forward with the normal process.
3.       Scoutmaster Report, Jerry Roderick
a)       Eagle update – 
Charlie Roach has an appointment to talk to the district about his project
Alex Shobelock has a concept taking unused scout equipment and donating it to a shelter.
Mark Arensberg – COH in November
Kyle Sink – COH in October
Nick Gaston – church is still waiting for Nick to finalize his plans
Jake Anderson – still needs one merit badge but project is completed and he is working on his write up.


b)      What is needed
Bus – bus sub-committee has come up with Olive green with a white top

c)       Patrol Reports  - nothing to report


d)      Training/General
All committee members should go to the district website and do the Committee Challenge.  It should take 45 minutes – 1 ½ hours.




4.       Outdoor Chair, Gary Meyer
a) Upcoming events 
River Clean up is this week.  Contact Tim Hamner if you are available to help.  If you are unable to contact Tim, just show up.
Kelly’s Island is the week after the river clean up


b)      Turkey Shoot, venue, date, etc.
Going to Chief Logan.  Steve Kirk would like to see the signup sheet on the table, enforce the sign up/pay before you go.  There was discussion about raising the price next year.
c)  Bus Report, Bill, Jerry

5.       Indoor Chair, Bob Hoffman – 
Paperwork for the gym night has been submitted to use the Worthingway gym.  Moving it to Oct 15 since Oct 1 wasn’t available.  Will be working on securing the pool for swim night.  

6.       Advancement Chair, Tim Hamner
We have a youth webmaster – Mitch Spaulding
Tim has started a box with MB booklets.  If someone wants to check out the book, they can.  Books will be updated if only a few requirements have changed.  If numerous requirements have been changed, the book will be eliminated.  Noble Prosser has shown interest in heading this initiative

Webhost programming that Tim suggested looked very good to Matt who reviewed it.  Matt reviewed other programs and thought this best suited our needs.  This program transfers to the counsel.  Tim will be entering the data.  The scribe will be assisting Tim.
8.   Parental and new Scout Coordination
If we had a parents meeting:
parents to know everything about the troop; bus, fund raising expectations, trying to recruit not only the boy but the parents into the troop
differences between cubing and boy scouting
manual to pass out at the cross-overs.  Give parents a change to review and then hold a meeting to discuss.  Bob Hoffman is willing to work on this.
Bill will gather parents in another room to have a question/answer/discussion
High adventure discussion
Challenging boys
Money – never want someone not to participate because of cost
Ask current parents what they know now that they wish they had known then.

There was discussion about having a parent meeting for current scout parents.

12.  ACTION:


· Steve Kirk will take ownership of checking the trailer for needed maintenance.

· Matt has suggested the major assets of the troop be inventoried to include where each item is housed.

· It was suggested that each scout, scouter and parents have a name tag on during the meeting.

· Order a committee book for each committee member.

· Steve Asperry will have an estimate for painting the bus by the next Committee meeting.  Up to about $400

· Please read the Scouter piece titled “Messengers of Peace”.  The Sept/October edition

· PLC will have a sign up sheet for the Turkey shoot.

· Bill or Jerry will speak with Joe Gilligan about help with the web.

 

